



**East North East Divisional Community Safety Partnership Meeting  
Thursday 24<sup>th</sup> October 2013, 2:00pm at the Reginald Centre**

**Present**

Martin Snowden	West Yorkshire Police (Chair)
Beverley Yearwood	ENE Area Support Team, LCC
Clare Wiggins	ENE Area Support Team, LCC
Jon Lund	Youth Offending Services
Parvez Aziz	Youth Service, LCC
Matt Davison	West Yorkshire Police
Gillian Mayfield	Targeted Services, LCC
Martin Hackett	SE Area Support Team, LCC
Cllr Mary Harland	Outer East Councillor
Steve Vowles	Housing Leeds
Munaf Patel	Safer Leeds
Thuja Phillips	Housing Leeds
Leanne Manning	ENE Area Support Team, LCC (Minutes)

**Apologies:** John Woolmer, Cllr Wilkinson, Cllr Selby, Nigel Kirk, Tom Smith, Satbinder Soor, Sharon Hughes, Jason Kirk.

<b>1.0</b>	<b>Introductions and Minutes of previous meeting</b>	
1.1	MS welcomed everyone to the meeting and the previous minutes were agreed as an accurate record.	
<b>2.0</b>	<b>Matters arising</b>	
2.1	<b>Regarding 2.4 from previous minutes: Increase in theft from shops - MD to circulate the top ten shops in the area.</b>	<b>MD</b>
2.2	<b>Regarding 2.6 from previous minutes: Child exploitation sessions - GM and BY are delivering introductory briefing sessions across the East North East area with one held yesterday and one in scheduled in November. There has been a lot of interest in the sessions and positive feedback received from the October Event. Overall evaluations will be shared with DCSP members.</b>	<b>BY GM</b>
2.3	<b>Regarding 3.1 from previous minutes: Hanoi Burglary - Hanoi Burglary is where the keys are stolen from the owner's house and then the car is stolen. MS explained that there have been 148 offences in last 6 month period and 1 in 3 are not recovered. The cars that are usually taken are from the higher end e.g. Audi, BMW etc.</b>	
2.4	<b>Regarding 8.1 from previous minutes: School Parking – BY is still to move forward by looking into how effective the school parking camera has been in Bradford.</b>	<b>BY</b>
2.5	<b>Regarding 9.1 from previous minutes: Area Lead Roles – CW circulated the Area Lead roles for Community Safety. CW will circulate these for all the themes with the minutes from this meeting (Appendix 1 attached with minutes)</b>	<b>CW</b>
2.6	<b>Regarding 9.2 from previous minutes: Meeting with Community Safety Area Lead Roles – the meeting is still to take place between BY, MS and the Community Safety Area Lead roles to look at closer working. Meeting to be scheduled for December with Chief</b>	<b>BY MD</b>

	Inspector Matt Davison	
<b>3.0</b>	<b>Police Review Update/Impact to DCSP / Next Steps</b>	
3.1	MS explained that there has been some development on the restructure for Policing in Leeds. The district commander for Leeds has now been appointed and is Paul Money; there will be four Super Intendants in Leeds with no Geographical responsibility but as a District. The local responsibility will come in at Chief Inspector level which will be Matt Davison in this area; MD will be chairing DCSP from now on. MD to circulate new details of senior management team for Leeds.	<b>MD</b>
3.2	MD ran through the presentation ( <i>Appendix 2 attached with the minutes</i> ) which explained the programme of change. It was discussed that going forward there will be a Neighbourhood Design meeting to discuss 11 partnership teams. MD asked for partners to come along to the meeting to be able to input to the design. This should hopefully take place within the next 4 weeks and the 11 teams will go away with an action plan. The DCSP and Leeds Executive relationship is currently been looked at a senior level with key partners.	
<b>4.0</b>	<b>Crime Overview/Safer Leeds Report</b>	
4.1	MS ran through the crime report ( <i>Appendix 3 attached with the minutes</i> ). MS explained that he has started to look at the performance as a district but it is important to look at it at a locality level to see if an impact is being made. The East North East Area has seen a 1% reduction on this time last year. Roundhay, Alwoodley and Moortown have seen high value thefts recently such as bikes being stolen.	
4.2	The confidence in local policing has seen an increase and is now at 61.3% and there are a lot of positives in the current performance.	
4.3	It was discussed that there are capacity issues at Safer Leeds so the weekly tracker isn't being circulated however this would be useful.	
<b>5.0</b>	<b>Burglary/Darker Nights Initiatives/Learning from The Nowells Neighbourhood Approach</b>	
5.1	BY explained that work is taking place on property inspections with the Neighbourhood Approach Team on the Nowells. 150 properties were visited and access was gained to 55. A lot of effort was put into this by partners and a lot of different issues came out of it e.g. children not in school, environmental issues, security etc.	
5.2	BY informed the meeting that there had been suggestions that this model should be located in other areas asked the police for guidance where the priority area would be after bonfire night. It was agreed that Harehills and Seacroft would be the two areas for the initiatives to take place. MS and MD to look into area and confirm these with BY in the next couple of week. SV informed the group that he was supportive of housing and LASBT staff involvement.	<b>MS MD</b>
<b>6.0</b>	<b>Domestic Violence Overview Sept 2013/Update on Development of Strategy</b>	
6.1	MP ran through the overview report on domestic abuse in Leeds ( <i>Appendix 4 attached with minutes</i> ). Safer Leeds have identified domestic violence as a priority and there is a concern across the city of the volume of domestic violence. Not all incidents are an act of violence but also verbal abuse. Fantastic work is going on with partners and the most effective way of dealing with them is to support victims and engage perpetrators.	
6.2	The domestic violence plan has been set out with 4 priorities and aims. MP asked the group to look at these priorities and send back any changes or comments. This will then hopefully get signed off at the next domestic violence meeting. Once the strategy is signed off then we should be clearer on the direction of locality working and where possible gaps are.	
<b>7.0</b>	<b>Home Office EDYV Peer Review Report/City Wide Implications/Proposals for Chapeltown and Harehills</b>	
7.1	BY circulated the Ending Gang and Youth Violence Peer Review Report ( <i>Appendix 5 attached with minutes</i> ) however this is circulated with restrictions as it is to be presented to the Safer Leeds Exec and there is still mapping to be done.	
7.2	At the last Gang Prevention Strategy meeting it was looked at merging the Chapeltown and	

	Harehills strategy. All the partners have agreed to this.	
7.3	The Area Support Team will take over the Strategy Crime and Anti-social Behaviour meeting along with Steve Lake as there is a cross over in roles. Steve will continue to link across all the clusters.	
<b>8.0</b>	<b>Families First Case Studies</b>	
8.1	GM ran through the 2 Families First case studies ( <i>Appendix 6a and 6b attached with the minutes</i> ) which show the plans in place to provide support and help the families. Capacity has been increased to provide intensive family support.	
<b>9.0</b>	<b>POCA Update</b>	
9.1	BY will circulate the spreadsheet ( <i>Appendix 7 attached with minutes</i> ). There has currently been another £4k allocated for POCA funding for this quarter. POCA is receiving good feedback and the PCC will take this into consideration when deciding to keep the funding.	
<b>10.0</b>	<b>AOB</b>	
10.1	BY circulated a briefing note on new ASB powers which will be on the next DCSP meeting agenda.	
10.2	PA explained that the youth service restructure is still on-going but should have proposals to take to the area committee in the next few months.	
<b>11.0</b>	<b>The next DCSP meeting</b>	
11.1	The next DCSP meeting is to be confirmed.	